Aloha,

This is for bill number SB2446, I'm in favor of this bill cause the people of Hawaii don't
know that the octane is not what's on the pump, the 92 is 89 at best and the 89 is 86,
87 is 84. If you read the owners book in every car and truck it will say do not run fuel
below 87, engine will get damaged. This is one reason that we don't get good gas
mileage and lot of engine repair. We need the fuel to be tested at different stations and
not at the refinery. Lot of newer cars today require no lower then 92 octane and we
don't have it. I know that with this law the oil company will watch how they refine the
gas for the people of Hawaii. Mahalo for your time.

George Nitta



